
November 1, 2022

William J. Novack, P.E.
City Engineer/Director
400 South Eagle
Naperville, IL 60540
 
Re:  Variance Petition Request

North Aurora Road Underpass at the Canadian National Railway
Incorporated Naperville

Dear Mr. Novack,

Please be advised that at their meeting of November 1, 2022, the DuPage County 
Stormwater Management Committee passed a motion to not object to a variance petition 
requesting relief from Section 15-72.D.3 of the DuPage County Countywide Stormwater 
and Flood Plain Ordinance for utilizing the original ISWS Bulletin 70 (1989) rainfall 
distribution in place of the updated Bulletin 70 (March 2019 – also known as Bulletin 75) 
rainfall distribution for the North Aurora Road Underpass project in Naperville.

If you have any questions concerning this matter, please call me at (630) 407-6729.

Sincerely,

Clayton Heffter
Stormwater Permitting Manager


